MEMORANDUM

To: EEU E-mail Service List

Energy Savings Account Participants

From: Susan M. Hudson, Clerk of the Board

Re: EEU-2013-02 (ESA Limitation on Qualified Expenses) – Revised Deadline for

Comments

Date: June 21, 2013

On May 31, 2013, the Champlain Water District ("Champlain") filed a letter with the Public Service Board ("Board") asking the Board to reconsider one aspect of the Energy Savings Account ("ESA") program. Specifically, Champlain asked the Board to review the ESA program's requirement that limits reimbursable project expenses to costs with an estimated payback of at least 18 months on the customer's investment.

On June 11, 2013, I issued a memorandum providing deadlines for filing comments and reply comments on Champlain's request.

On June 19, 2013, the Vermont Department of Public Service ("DPS") filed a letter requesting that the deadline for comments by interested persons be extended until July 5, 2013, and that the deadline for reply comments by Champlain be extended until July 19, 2013. The DPS stated that, before filing its letter with the Board, it sent an e-mail to the EEU E-mail Service List, soliciting objections, if any, to the DPS's proposed extension request, and asking whether any interested person believed there was an urgent aspect to this matter. The DPS stated that no person informed the DPS that the matter was urgent, and the DPS did not receive any objections to the proposed extension request.

Since no person indicated that this matter is urgent or objected to the DPS's proposed extension request, the extension request is granted. Accordingly, any person wishing to file comments on Champlain's request should do so on or before July 5, 2013. Comments should include what, if any, additional process is appropriate for responding to Champlain's request. If Champlain wishes to file reply comments, including on what, if

any, additional process is appropriate for responding to its request, it should do so on or before July 19, 2013. All comments should be circulated via e-mail and should reference matter number EEU-2013-02.

cc: Bruce Bushey, Champlain Water District